
Minutes from Cobblestone Condo Meeting

January 11, 2003

by Marge Seabourn/Bill Hyde, secretary

Cobblestone Condominium Association Meeting Minutes
Page 2
11 January 2003

In attendance or represented:  Rocky Mountain Bible Church (Gordon Warner), Rick and Sheryl Hobbs, Bill Schenk, Marge Seabourn and Bill Hyde, Rick and Renee Spiess, Dianne Stuhr, Dean and Mimi Trautner.
Not present/not represented:  Joe and Kallene Casias, Joyce Dierauer, Stephanie Ford, John and Chris Kejr, Tim and Leslie Payne, Randy and Heidi Quartemont, Toni Moen and John Griffin, Jack and Mary Sullivan.
Meeting called to order at 7:04 PM.
Minutes were read and approved as amended.  Colleen was actually the person that was to investigate with the fire department.
The summer meeting and work day will be on Saturday, June 14, 2003 at 9AM.  Lunch will be "bring your own food."  To do list:
· Inspect chimneys (Bill S. will schedule with Frisco Fireplace)

· Seal decks
· Fertilize

· Plants

· Inspect heat tapes

· Paint hallways (Dianne offered her ladder)
This year the trim will be painted.

Currently the roof dormers have not been repaired.  We have the insurance money.  The dormer on building #2 may have been done, but we can't verify it due to the snow.  When the roof is free of snow, work will resume.  We got $1943 from the insurance company.  Howard Fling from Leadville is the person who will do the roof.
Bill has put together a job description:
· Mow, weed-eat, water, and aerate.
· Maintain property, including picking up trash

· Change Hallway and outdoor lights

· Keep keys for units
· Does not include shoveling or hallway cleaning.

Bill S. presented a summary of what he had done for the condo complex in the last year.  He spent 121 hours in the summer and about 3 hours in the winter.
Dianne did the operating budget for 2003 based on the same dues; however, some of the expenses (e.g. waste management, cable, insurance, snowplowing) have gone up.  We are collecting $3960 from 11 units but we are putting in the money for Bill S's unit out of the general fund.  To get the budget to balance there is no money for repairs and maintenance.  Maintenance last year was $427 ($38.82/unit based on 11 units).  The cash account is over $3000 right now.  We ended up $606 ahead on last year's budget.  We decided to revisit the finances in June and decide if an assessment is necessary.
The reserve fund is $5031.79.  The staining will come out of there as will the State Farm claim.  The projected balance is $5908.79 for next year.

We need to revisit doing the driveway in 2004.  It may be possible to save some money by doing it ourselves (it was $924 the last time we paid to have it done).  We decided to put $1000 in on the off year reserve account budget for redoing the driveway.
Diane got her software updated so she can email Bill H. the files to put the financial information up on the web.  Bill H. has added a "finances" link on the web page.  The association web page is at http://www.billhyde.com/csa/. 
Sometimes a realtor wants a copy of the condominium bylaws.  Dianne has made them available, but the realtor has made the copies and paid for them.  We will continue to do this when we get requests for them.
The meeting adjourned at 7:42PM.

